
March 31, 2023 

Via Electronic Mail Only 
Daniel Goldner, Chair 
Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2492 

RE: IR 22-042 - NHSaves Energy Efficiency Programs 
NH Utilities Reporting Requirements 

Dear Chair Goldner: 

Consistent with the record requests in IR 22-042 asking for combined statewide information on 
certain reporting requirements, attached for filing with the Commission are the updated attachments to 
1-004A, 1-006A, 1-006B, containing statewide preliminary 2022 Program Year data and the final 
economic impacts and market barriers reports on behalf of Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. 
d/b/a Liberty; New Hampshire Electric Cooperative, Inc.; Public Service Company of New Hampshire 
d/b/a Eversource Energy; Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. (UES); Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural 
Gas) Corp d/b/a Liberty; and Northern Utilities, Inc. (Northern) (collectively, the “NH Utilities”).

A copy of these reports is being made available electronically to the Commission and all parties 
on the service list today, March 31, 2023.  Consistent with current Commission policy this filing is being 
made electronically only; paper copies will not follow. 

Very truly yours, 

Marc E. Leménager 
Senior Analyst 
Regulatory, Planning & Evaluation - Energy Efficiency 
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